
Homedale School District #370 
 
TO:  Board of Trustees; Superintendent Rob Sauer 
FROM: Amy Winters, HMS Principal  
DATE: May 09, 2016 
RE: Board of Trustees Report 

 

Enrollment 
 
5th = 88 6th = 87 7th = 97 8th = 107 Total: 379 (-4) 
 
Parent/Teacher Conferences 
105/383 students were represented = 27.4% parent attendance (Last year = 30%)  
 
ISAT Testing 
Students completed their testing with 11 opting out of the test. Scores should be 
available the first part of June.  
 
Birds of Prey 
A Birds of Prey representative came and gave a raptor presentation to Mrs. Portwood’s 
7th grade classes. Students enjoyed learning about the birds.  
 

 
 
Inspire to Hire 
Eighth grade students went to a career fair in Boise and learned a lot about the types of 
schools and jobs available to them in the area after they graduate. Students went roller 
skating after the career fair.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Owyhee Dam 
The 5th grade students went to the Owyhee Dam and learned a lot about different 
agricultural aspects of the area. A variety of stations were run by Oregon FFA students.  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Celebration Park 
The 6th grade students went to Celebration Park in Melba. They learned about Native 
American culture in the area and had a lot of fun.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Completing High School Plans 
Representatives and Mrs. Flaming from the high school continued working with the 8th 
graders to finish their four-year plans.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Upcoming Events 
 
May 3  NJHS Teacher Appreciation Lunch 
May 4  NJHS trip to Wahooz 
May 6  Student Support and Enrichment 
May 10 Spring Concert 
May 11 Science Field Trip 
May 12 Fourth grade tour of HMS 
May 17 GT Community Night 
May 19 NJHS Ceremony 
May 24 -26 Final Exams 
May 26 Graduation, 6 pm 
 


